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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rep. Gary Hayzlett at 1:35  p.m. on January 19, 2000
in Room 519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Andrew Howell, excused

Committee staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes
Hank Avila, Legislative Research
Ellie Luthye, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Dean Carlson, Secretary, Department of Transportation
Tom Whitaker, Kansas Motor Carriers Association

Others attending:
See attached sheet

Secretary Dean Carlson, Department of Transportation, gave a presentation on the Comprehensive
Transportation Program and the effects of changes in demand transfer. (Attachment 1)

Following questions  from the committee Chairman Hayzlett thanked Secretary Carlson for his
presentation.

The Chair called on Tom Whitaker, Kansas Motor Carriers Association, who told the committee on
Thursday, January 27th there would be a short presentation and then the members of the committee
would be given the opportunity to experience driving an 18 wheeler using the simulator from the
Southwest Kansas Technical School.

Chairman Hayzlett adjourned the meeting at 2:50 p.m.  The next meeting of the House Transportation
Committee will be Wednesday, January 26th, Room 519-S


